
 

 

 

 

 
BOARD OF FINANCE 

TOWN OF KILLINGWORTH 
323 ROUTE 81 

KILLINGWORTH, CONNECTICUT 06419 

 
MINUTES 

Special Meeting 
March 20, 2025 

 
Chairman Annie Stirna called the March 20, 2025, Meeting of the Board of Finance of 
the Town of Killingworth to order at 6:05 P.M..  The meeting was in the Board of 
Finance Meeting Room of the Town Office Building, 323 Route 81, Killingworth, 
Connecticut.   
 
Members present: Chairman Annie Stirna, Vice Chair Marcel Couture, Clerk Tara 
Amatrudo, William Kosturko, Sarah O’Brien 
 
Members absent: Mike Kovacs 
Visitors:   Richard Darin, Don Offner, Todd Hajek, Paul Jacobs, Eileen Blewett 

Chris Mello 
   
Also Present:   Eric Couture, First Selectmen 
 Gina Regalo, Finance Director  
 
Report: Killingworth Volunteer Fire Company 
Reviewed operating requests.   
Discussion of capital request for additional command vehicle, allowing for a duty officer 
to be on call in addition to a Chief.   
Discussion of storage needs – space limitation is considered a critical need. Outdoor 
storage of vehicles/equipment impacts longevity. 
Discussion of equipment washer request – statutory requirements for decontamination 
Review of full list of capital requests. 
 
Report: Director of Public Works 
Update on department approach since coming on as Director.  
Discussion of budget requests – operating and capital.  
 
There being no further business, Stirna adjourned the meeting at 8:35 P.M. 
 
 

 
Respectfully submitted,    
     Tara Amatrudo                             

      Tara Amatrudo, Clerk 
 
 
E-mailed:  Town Clerk 



Page 2 of 2 

 

                  Board of Selectmen 
                  Board of Finance 
                  Abigail Albrecht, Tax Collector 
                  Donna Dupuis, Town Treasurer 
                  Elizabeth Disbrow, Administrative Assistant  
                  Regina Regolo, Director of Finance 
                  Sherry Lee Hynes, Secretary  


